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INTERIM MODERATOR’S LETTER

Dear Friends,

I remember meeting an elderly gentleman on the street who spotted my clerical collar and suddenly a tirade of words came pouring out on why he would never bother with Christianity... I’m sure Richard Dawkins, author of the well publicised “God Delusion”, would have been delighted to have used this gentleman as a case study to confirm his conclusions. Imagine if we were to apply his reasoning to other issues in life, like, “why I don’t eat anymore...”
My reasoning may go something like this:

1. I was forced to eat as a child.

2. People who eat all the time are hypocrites; they aren’t really hungry.

3. There are so many different kinds of food; I can’t decide what to eat.

4. I used to eat, but I got bored and stopped.

5. I only eat on special occasions, like Christmas and Easter.

6. None of my friends will eat with me.

7. I’ll start eating when I get older.

8. I don’t really have time to eat.

9. I don’t believe that eating helps anybody. It’s just a crutch.

10. Restaurants and supermarkets are only after your money.

Of course the problem with my reasoning here is that I have totally misunderstood what food is for. In the same manner we can often misunderstand what Christianity is all about. Christianity is not merely about a religious system, or a code of ethics; it is about experiencing new life, a life worth living, a life with meaning and purpose, a life in relationship with Jesus Christ. 

In the Message Bible, we read these inspiring words, “Are you tired? Worn out? Burned out on religion? Come to me. Get away with me and you’ll recover your life. I’ll show you how to take a real rest.  Walk with me and work with me—watch how I do it. Learn the unforced rhythms of grace. I won’t lay anything heavy or ill-fitting on you.  Keep company with me and you’ll learn to live freely and lightly.” (Matthew 11:28-30; The Message)

This November we remember those who laid down their lives during the Great Wars in order that the coming generations would experience life and freedom; a life with meaning and purpose, filled with love, joy and peace. We especially remember Jesus who laid down his life on Calvary, that we would experience new life and freedom in Christ.

So don't get burned out on religion, but get away and recover new life in Christ!

Your Friend and Interim Moderator
Scott Cameron

LOCUM’S LETTER
Laura and I were pleased to be able to attend the Guild on the day Alasdair McCallum gave a breathtaking illustrated talk on his recent Mera Trek, undoubtedly an amazing experience. The nearest I had come to the dizzy heights of Mera would be on a YF visit to the Cairngorms many years ago. We cheated and took the chair lift; but we did walk down. However, taking in the view from that relatively high vantage point was uplifting. 

Alasdair’s climb in treacherous conditions was a feat of courage and endurance few of us would contemplate, even if we were his age. What really impressed me was the respect climbers, including Alasdair, have for high mountains. Preparations for the climb are as important as the climb itself. The months spent in fitness training, allowing time to acclimatise to the region, and being aware of the dangers of altitude sickness that can prove fatal were essential. Rescue helicopters could be summoned, but reliance on outside help could not be guaranteed. Climbers on any mountain range have to be aware of the risks they are taking; and that applies even on the relative foothills of Scotland as on the roof of the world in Nepal.

As Alasdair’s talk unfolded I began to realise parallels in faith and life. He spoke of the journey as much as the conquest. Getting to the top of Mera Peak was his ambition; but the journey highlighted his personal development. In that sense Alasdair, though he may not realise it yet, is not the person he was when he set out. He has grown in respect for life and for those he met on his journey.

We often speak of the life of faith as a journey; a journey towards our destiny. And though our focus may be on the ultimate outcome, there is still a lot of living to do in this world.

Alasdair spoke movingly of those who had made the journey possible for him and his compatriots, not least the Sherpas who carried the bulk of their supplies. For as little as five dollars they made regular trips into the Himalayas. They were chosen by the lead Sherpa; and out of their meagre financial reward they gave back to him one dollar for the privilege of being chosen; and the rest would go back to their families. He also told us of the people he met on his journey, their way of life, and the poverty he witnessed in Kathmandu; yet he was impressed and humbled by the smiling faces of the children who accept their situation, for they know no other; yet the families who have little of our world’s material benefits are self-sufficient.

We are grateful to Alasdair not only for telling us about his amazing adventure but in helping us to realise it is in tackling the challenges that confront us now that we become better equipped to face whatever may lie ahead on the pathway of life.

God bless you all,

Bill Armstrong

WORSHIP CALENDAR: November 2013

Sunday 10th November at 10.50am: Rev Bill Armstrong  - “REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY” 

Please note that this service commences at 10.50am

Sunday 17th November 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong
3.00pm: Service at Burnlea Nursing Home, Burnlea Road
Sunday 24th November at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong  – “GUILD WEEK SERVICE”
Sunday 1st December at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong – “SACRAMENT OF HOLY COMMUNION”
Sunday 8th December 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong
4.00pm : Service of Light and Remembrance in Brisbane Evangelical Church

DATES TO NOTE:

Saturday 16th November: Winter Wonderland Fayre – 10.00am to 4.00pm.

Friday 22nd November: Celebration and Praise with the Bogle Band at 7.30pm in the Church.

Friday 29th November: Social Committee’s St Andrew’s Night at 7.30pm in the Session Room.

Wednesday 4th December: Kirk Session Meeting at 7.30pm
Sunday 8th December: Kelburn Trefoil Guild Concert in the Church at 2.30pm.

Saturday 14th December: Stedfast Silver Band Concert in the Church at 7.30pm
BLYTHSWOOD CARE

The collection van will be parked in the Clark Memorial Church grounds on Thursday 14th November, between 2.00pm and 2.30pm, to uplift suitable goods. The uplift of larger items of furniture and books can be arranged by telephoning the depot at Hillington on 0141 882 0585.
EXOTIC POPPY

Wild Poppy, petals deeply red –

Exotic bloom, soon to shed,

Thy graceful stem, bearing your pride –

So strongly fashioned!

Within thy cup, deep golden hued,

Wild bees do sup, nectar imbued,

While stamens, black within thy depths

Exude thy passion!

Thy days are numbered, gracious one,

Thy petals drifting, ‘till, all gone –

The grey – green stem, and leaves, are all

That mark thy falling!

Yet, nature has ensured that thou

Shall be enshrined for ever now,

And on thy tire-less stem, thy buds

Shall ever open!

Jess Cairns

(1931 – 2001)

A PRAYER FOR REMEMBRANCE

Lord of all the ages,

who constantly remembers His promises and His people,

You keep both living and dead in your care and love;

We confess that often our memories are selective :

we remember that which gives us delight and forget that which gives us pain;

Help us to truly remember the past,

deliver us from sentimentality that cripples action,

and destructive guilt that crushes hope

that we might apply from past days lessons to aid us in the living of these present times;

Through Jesus Christ, Prince of Peace;

AMEN.

ANNUAL SERVICE OF LIGHT AND REMEMBRANCE

The annual service of Light and Remembrance for families bereaved during the year will take place on the afternoon of Sunday 8th December at 4.00pm in Brisbane Evangelical Church. The service is open to all who might like to attend. 

CHURCH REGISTER

NEW MEMBER
By Special Resolution of the Kirk Session
   9th Oct   -   Miss H N Gardiner, 1 Cumbrae Court, Nelson Street.

We welcome her to the fellowship of St Columba’s Parish Church

DUTY ELDERS

Elders on duty for the ensuing month are: -

10th Nov -  Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

17th Nov - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Caldwell, Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Miss Black,              Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

24th Nov - Mr McNaught (Convenor), Mr Cram, Mr Jamieson, Mr D Jenkins, Mr I Jenkins, Mr Laing, Ms Gallettie, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

  1st Dec -  Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr R Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs Anderson, Mrs McManus, Mrs Rae.

   8th Dec -  Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

YOUNG CHURCH

Thank you for your donations of tins for our Glasgow City Mission appeal. We have had a great response again this year. We are now in the process of counting up the tins so look out for the total on the noticeboard soon.

The “Saints” had a fantastic time on their weekend away at Stroove House in Skelmorlie last month with some of the young people from Fairlie Church.  Sadly YMCA Glasgow has now closed Stroove so that was to be our last visit.  The theme chosen for the weekend was “Celebrate” and we enjoyed an action packed weekend of team activities, prayer, discussion, craft, lots of eating and some free time to relax! Special thanks to Margaret Kennedy and Senga who ran the kitchen and kept us well supplied with meals and snacks. Where next?!

We are now starting rehearsals for our nativity play “It’s a baby”. There are lots of lovely songs again which we will be practicing over the coming weeks. We hope you will come along and see it on 22nd December.

We are continuing to collect coppers for Water Aid, thank you for your continued support of this. We recently received a fantastic donation of 3 large jars full from the Guild which I will be counting up soon! Jars/bags of coins can be handed in upstairs any Sunday.

Alison Tunnicliff

K.I.T. CLUB

I would like to remind those who have their names down for the K.I.T. CLUB Christmas Meal that we are meeting in the Woodhouse Hotel on Tuesday 17th December at 12.00noon for 12.30pm.  We have a note of everyone's choice of meal so don't panic if you have forgotten what you have ordered.  Could you please let Jim or myself know if you need transport to get to and from the Woodhouse?
Look forward to seeing you all on that day.

Eileen Rankin

MONDAY’S ALTERNATIVE CLUB

At our October meeting on 7th we had a lucky dip tasting session of a selection of Harry Potter jelly beans. Some of the flavours were delicious, but if you were unlucky then you got flavours such as earth, rotten egg or vomit which were not good choices! It made for a fun evening though. On our next meeting on 21st we all tried our hand at decoupage. We all decorated a Christmas hanging star at varying speeds (I was the slowest), and had a cuppa and a chat while waiting for them to dry.

On 4th November we are visiting the Lifeboat Station in Largs for a tour and a talk by Brian Rankin. On 18th we meet in the Session Room for a talk by Fulton on “Islay, Oban and Aberdeenshire” from one of his holiday tours. Both meetings at 8pm.

Alison Tunnicliff

01475 673567

SOCIAL COMMITTEE

We are currently organising an evening of Scottish entertainment to celebrate St Andrews Night, which will be held on Friday 29th November at 7.30pm in the Session Room.  We plan to have a supper of Fish & Chips as this has proved popular in previous years. If you don’t want Fish & Chips an alternative can be arranged if you let me know beforehand.  
We are also going to see the Mother Goose Pantomime in Barrfields on Saturday 7th December. Tickets cost £8 for concessions and the show starts at 5.30pm. If you would like to attend either event there is a list for names outside the Session Room or for further details call Jean Jackson on 674300.

Jean Jackson

Social Committee Convenor
ST COLUMBA EXPERIENCE
Our final concert or the year will be by the Stedfast Silver Band from Inverclyde accompanied by some artistes from the Largs Operatic Society.   This performance will be on Saturday 14th December at 7.30pm and is sure to put us in the mood for Christmas.   Tickets are priced at £8.00 and refreshments will be available at the interval.
Ken Welch
WINTER WONDERLAND

Our Winter Fayre takes place on Saturday 16th November from 10.00am to 3.00pm.  There will be a variety of interesting and attractive stalls with something to entice everyone. This is a great opportunity to do your Christmas shopping, avoiding long queues in busy shops!!

The tearoom will be open throughout the day and soup lunch will be served between 12.00noon and 2.00pm.

In order to pack the stalls full of interesting goods, we would be most grateful for donations. Stalls include Christmas stall, gifts and jewellery, bottles, books, baking, crafts and a curiosity stall. Goods can be handed into the Church any weekday morning (except Thursday) from Monday 11th November and Thursday and Friday evening of that week, between 7-9p.m.

If you have goods which you would like to be collected please contact Gillian 673505 or John 686631.

Please do try to come along.  Banish the winter blues, have fun and prepare for Christmas at the same time.

Remember, Remember, the Sixteenth of November!! 

Gillian McEleny 

CELEBRATION AND PRAISE NIGHT
On Friday 22nd November at 7.30pm we welcome to our church, The Bogle Band. This will be a night of Celebration and Praise led by the band.  Please come and join us in this special night! Albert Bogle is a recent former Moderator of the Church of Scotland who established the Vine Trust in 1985.
Ian Jenkins
COMMUNION INVITATION CARDS

The District Elders will shortly be delivering the Communion Invitation Cards for the December Communion Service.  If you wish your attendance at Communion to be entered in the records, please continue to return your Card in the usual way when you come to the Communion Service.

Brian Jackson

Roll Keeper

LIFE AND WORK & LANDMARK SUBSCRIPTIONS FOR 2014
Life and Work & Landmark subscriptions for 2014 will be collected on Wednesday 20th November 2013 in the Vestry, from 10.00am to 12.30pm.

The annual subscription rate for Life and Work (excluding any voluntary donation towards “Landmark”) will remain unchanged at £21.00.
Subscription renewal notices will be delivered by the District Visitors at the beginning of November.

If any member of the congregation, who is not presently subscribing to “Life and Work”, wishes to become a subscriber, please see me as soon as possible and I will give you a free introductory copy.

Finally, may I take this opportunity to thank all the District Visitors for their continued help and co-operation during the past year.

Brian Jackson

Church Manager

LANDMARK

Please note that the December edition of Landmark will be the last one until February 2014.  Articles for inclusion in the December edition must be submitted to the Church Office by Wednesday 27th November at the latest.  The December of Landmark will be available for uplift on Sunday 8th December.  
Brian Jackson

Church Manager
